
DRAFT 
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 

SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY BOARD 
CITY HALL CONFERENCE ROOM  

100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE – 8th Floor 
October 26, 2015 - 6:30 PM 

 
 

 
Staff Present  
Sustainability Division of Public Works  
Adrienne Ehle, Environmental Analyst 
Jimmy Koeth, Principal Environmental Strategist 
Audrey Núñez Gough, Sustainability Specialist, Staff Liaison  
 
 
Guests Present 
Yelka Mikolji, Flagler Village Civic Association, Our Central Park 
Rob Larsen, Flagler Village 
Sheila Franklin, Flagler Village Civic Association 
Marilyn Mammano, Flagler Village Civic Association 
Ron Centamore, Progresso Village 
 
Call of Order/Roll Call 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Alberani at 6:43 pm, roll was called, and it 
was determined a quorum was present.  
  

Cumulative Attendance 
1/2015 through 12/2015 

 MEMBERS APPT 
BY 

ATTENDANCE PRESENT ABSENT 

1. Alena Alberani, Chair II P  8 2 
2. Jason Liechty, Vice Chair IV  A 9 1 
3. Lawrence Clark I  P 8 0 
4. Lance Cutrer I  A 6 2 
5. Jeffrey Huber M  A 6 3 
6. Jim Moyer III P  10 0 
7. Chad Scott II P  8 1 
8. Mate Thitisawat C  P 7 3 
9. Enrique Vadiveloo IV  P 8 2 
10. Cheryl Whitfield III  P 9 1 
11. Vacant M -- -- -- 

EX-1 (15-1473)



Communication to the City Commission 
The Sustainability Advisory Board (SAB) provides the following Communication to the 
City Commission: 
“The Florida Everglades has a singular, delicate ecosystem, unique to the planet. A 
proposed application to drill for oil in the Everglades threatens to disturb that habitat 
with potential negative impacts to the Biscayne Aquifer, the sole source of drinking 
water for all of Broward, Miami‐Dade, and the southern end of Palm Beach County. As 
of September 16, 2015, at least twenty municipalities in Broward County passed 
resolutions opposing Kanter Realty's application to drill for oil in the Everglades. The SAB 
exhorts the Fort Lauderdale City Commissioners to show support for protecting the 
integrity of the Everglades, and join the increasing number of Broward municipalities 
that oppose this and any similar contemplated endeavor in the future.”  

 
Motion  
Motion made by Mr. Clark, seconded by Mr. Thitisawat to advance the above 
Communication to the City Commission. The motion passed unanimously.  
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